
NIPPON lIOSO KYOKAI 
IICHISAI WAICHO, CHIYODAKU 

TOKYO, JAPAN 
February 1, 1954 

Mr. Norman L. Maguire 
1420 Columbia Drive NE 
Albuquerque, New Mexico 
UNITEr STATES OF AMERICA 

Dear Mr. Maguire: 

This is to acknowledge receipt 
of your letter of January 25, 1954 giving reports 
of reception of our medium wave broadcasting for 
domestic use. 

With respect to 1090 kcs., only 
one station, namely, Sendai (JOHB) uses it and I 

had no trouble in identifying the same. I herewith 
enclose verification cards for both of them. 

Hoping that this answer will be 
satisfactory to you, I remain, 

Yours very truly, 

For Isamu Yamazaki 
Chief, International 
Broadcasting Depart- 
ment (Program Section) 
NHK 


